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Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact 
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse 
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the 
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:

Project Title:

Lead Agency:

Contact Name:

Email: Phone Number:

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: Santa Clarita Housing Element Update
	Lead Agency: City of Santa Clarita
	Contact Name: James Chow
	Email: jchow@santa-clarita.com
	Phone Number: 661-255-4330
	Project Location: City of Santa Clarita                                                                                    Los Angeles County
	Project Description: The project, referred to as the “Housing Element Update,” would amend the City of Santa Clarita General Plan by replacing the current Housing Element with the proposed 2021-2029 Housing Element and update the Safety Element of the General Plan to reflect recent changes in State law. The update to the Housing Element will bring it into compliance with state legislation passed since the adoption of the General Plan in 2011 and the 2013 Housing Element and with the current Southern California Association of Governments’ Regional Housing Needs Assessment (RHNA). The final RHNA allocation is 10,031 units for the City, of which 5,131 must be affordable to lower-income households. The City has identified suitable sites to realistically accommodate proposed units under current zoning.
 
	Project's Effects: The project has been determined in the Initial Study - Negative Declaration (IS-ND) to have no significant environmental effects, without the need for mitigation measures. 
	Areas of Controversy: There are no known areas of controversy.
	List of Agencies: The State Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) is a responsible agency for the project because The Housing Element has been submitted to HCD for review and comment and the City will seek certification of the Housing Element from HCD.


